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About LCC 

London Cycling Campaign (LCC) is a charity with more than 20,000 supporters, of whom more than 

11,000 are fully paid-up members. We speak up on behalf of everyone who cycles or wants to cycle 

in Greater London; and we speak up for a greener, healthier, happier and better-connected capital. 

Consultation response 

The LCC fully supports the far more detailed responses to both consultations by our local groups, the 

City of London Cycling Campaign and Cycle Islington. Both schemes are supported, with caveats. 

For the Beech Street scheme, primarily, the scheme should be urgently extended at both ends, 

particularly the junction with Aldersgate Street, the Golden Lane junction needs further 

improvements and there is a risk that as use of electric vehicles rises, the scheme’s restrictions will 

need tightening. 

For the Bunhill, Barbican & Golden Lane scheme, a full “Low Traffic Neighbourhood” (LTN) should be 

proposed and implemented removing all through motor traffic from the area and further calming 

motor traffic beyond that. Main roads at the edge of the area should also be urgently considered for 

improvements and crossings. 

https://www.cityoflondon.gov.uk/services/streets/traffic-schemes-and-proposals/beech-street
https://www.cityoflondon.gov.uk/services/streets/traffic-schemes-and-proposals/bunhill-barbican-and-golden-lane-healthy-neighbourhoods

